THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

CHAIRMAN Martin P. Honigberg

COMMISSIONERS Kathryn M. Bailey Michael S. Giaimo

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
Debra A. Howland

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964

Tel. (603) 271-2431

FAX (603) 271-3878

Website: www.puc.nh.gov

January 16, 2018

Doug Pope, President Pope Industries, Inc. d/b/a Pope Energy P.O. Box 290835, 42 8th Street, Suite 4413 Boston, MA 02129

Re: DM 13-070, Pope Industries, Inc. d/b/a Pope Energy

Withdrawal of Registration as an Electric Load Aggregator

Dear Mr. Pope:

On December 21, 2017, Pope Industries, Inc. d/b/a Pope Energy (Pope Energy) filed a request with the Commission to withdraw its registration as an electric load aggregator in New Hampshire.

Commission Staff filed a memorandum on January 3, 2018, summarizing its review of Pope Energy's request and its determination that the request meets the requirements for approval of withdrawal of an electric load aggregator registration, pursuant to Puc 2003.08(b) and (c). Staff recommended that the withdrawal of Pope Energy's electric load aggregator registration be approved, effective as of the date of the letter confirming such approval.

Your request to withdraw the electric load aggregator registration of Pope Energy is approved, effective as of January 16, 2018, pursuant to Puc 2003.08(b) and (c). Accordingly, Pope Energy's registration is deemed to be terminated as of that date.

Sincerely,

Debra A. Howland Executive Director

cc: Service List Docket File